To: 
Dear Minister, 

I write to protest the move to place Queensland's threatened flying foxes under even more pressure by reintroducing lethal damage mitigation permits, and request further information.
It is ironic that the announcement of this was made on September 7: The date for National Threatened Species Day, which was chosen to commemorate the death of the last Thylacine (Tasmanian Tiger) in 1936. Threatened Species Day is intended to address the ignorance and indifference that underlay the loss of the Thylacine and now impedes conservation of threatened Grey-headed Flying-foxes and Spectacled Flying-foxes

It appears that the Queensland Government has learned little over the past 76 years: Australian fauna are still faced with functional extinction because your government is unwilling invest adequate effort and funding towards planning a sustainable future for Queensland.

Your Government refers to the use of DMPs as a balanced solution, but there is nothing balanced about allowing Queenslanders to kill threatened species.  There is nothing fair about subjecting animals to treatment that has been shown in studies and advised by state government committees in Qld and NSW to be inescapably inhumane.

It is disingenuous for you government to promote the Animal Care and Protection Act as landmark legislation, knowing full well that actions such as this are issued under the Nature Conservation Act, which is exempt from the requirements of the ACPA.

Minister, I would like honest answers to these questions:

· Do you understand that that the shooting of Flying foxes is cruel, because of the high likelihood of wounding targeted animals and because their young will starve to death?

· If so, how can you reconcile the government statement that “animal cruelty is never acceptable” with a decision to allow animal cruelty?

· If not, why did you feel it was necessary to remove from regulations governing the issuance of DMPs the requirement that flying-foxes be taken in a humane manner?

· If you don’t believe it is cruel, how do you justify that opinion in light of the fact that the shooting of flying foxes results in a slow and painful death
, which according to the ACPA is a definition of animal cruelty?

The decision to allow shooting of threatened species undermines the integrity of the office of Environment Minister entrusted, as it is, with responsibility for protection of native species and the recovery of threatened species. It is a reprehensible decision which should never have been made and should be reversed without delay.

Yours sincerely

� “Report on deaths and injuries to Grey-headed Flying-foxes Pteropus Poliocephalus  shot in an orchard near Sydney, NSW” (Divljian, Parry-Jones, Eby) 2009





